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Letter from the Chairman 
 

This letter has two main functions. In the first instance it is an opportunity to let all our 
members know about the AGM, which took place on Thursday 21st May. Secondly, this is the 
last opportunity to inform and remind members of events which are to take place during the 
Summer and early Autumn. However, because in recent months you have been bombarded with 
long reports in the March Newsletter and Year Book this edition contains more items of general 
interest and I hope you find this refreshing. 
 
The AGM was held on a beautiful evening and I am delighted to tell you all the seats in the hall 
were occupied. The business passed with no questions but, of course, as ever, the Financial 
Report was of great interest and even more so as John Matthews was giving the first official 
statement on the success of the Boase Wood Appeal. A superb exhibition of photographs of 
Boase Wood had been prepared by Anne Morris and Pat Harvey and provoked much interest. 
 
The highlight of the evening was the wonderful lecture given by our invited speaker Professor 
Robert Crawford, Professor of Modern Scottish Poetry at the University. His fascinating details 
of the life, varying talents and international reputation of George Buchanan left us amazed and 
his dramatic renderings of Buchanan's poetry had the audience enraptured and almost crying for 
more. 
 
At the AGM three well known Trustees demitted office; ex Chairman Anne Morris, Vice 
Chairman Dr Robert Steedman and Editor of the Newsletter Mark Cox. Fortunately all three are 
willing to remain active in the Trust in a co-opted role. As Chairman I acknowledged their 
contribution briefly but this Newsletter contains tributes paid to all three, by fellow Trustees. 
Three new Trustees were elected at the AGM, Mr Derek Bayne, Mr Graham Wynd and 
Professor Sam Taylor. As is required by the Trust's Constitution Co-opted Trustees were 
appointed at the first Trustees' Meeting after the AGM. 
 
I am delighted to report that, having been invited, the willingness to serve has been expressed 
by Mr Roy Chapman, Mrs Jill Hardie, Miss Frances Humphries and Mrs Flora Selwyn. All are 
well known in St Andrews and as Chairman I am delighted to welcome them to the Board. 
 
Early in April our Museum Curator Sandra Vacca, informed the Trust that she had decided not 
to extend her one year contract but instead return to the student life in Germany. Lesley Barrie, 
Museum Convener, has written of Sandra but I should like to add that the Trust has revelled in 
the dynamic, creative approach Sandra has brought to her Curatorship. We have enjoyed her 
exhibitions, and her efforts not only to take the Museum out into the Community but also to 
invite the community in, will be fondly remembered. We wish her well in her future career and 
will remember her with affection. 
 
The most fitting goodbye would be for as many members as possible to visit the Summer 
Exhibition "Colours, Costumes and Chords" before Sandra leaves in Mid August  
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As the signatory to the Boase Wood Appeal can I express my grateful thanks to all the members who have contributed so 
generously to date. In the event that some members may have lost the Appeal form I would like to take this opportunity to add 
that the Appeal will be kept open until the Autumn. 
 
As things stand, the Board is now able to have the necessary professional work done and still hold funds for future use, which is, 
of course, splendid. The removal of a great deal of pressure on our financial resources is most gratifying. Thank you all. 
 
In this Newsletter, the programme of events for the next few months is most expertly presented by Marianne Baird. I would like 
to make special mention of the Summer Reception which this year is being held on Friday 31st July at the Museum. Someone 
has described this evening as the Trust's "Thank you!" to our members. So we look forward to a warm sunny evening in the 
lovely garden with good food, wine and even better company. 
 
The first six months of 2009 have gone and I am happy to report that Trust activities have been many, varied and some of great 
consequence. The latter description refers, of course, to the ceaseless endeavours of the Planning Committee whose remit grows 
relentlessly. In the interests of best practice and best use of skills there has been a division of areas of responsibility with Audrey 
Jones becoming Convener (Planning) and David Middleton Convener (Planning Policy). As Chairman I wish them well in their 
new roles. The Planning Committee will still operate as a whole. 
 
Plans for the rest of the year, as you will read, are well prepared and may I finish this letter by encouraging as many members as 
possible to take part in as many as possible. 
 
My best wishes to all for a long, happy Summer 
 

Elizabeth M.T.Penny  
Chairman 

 
 
 

DON'T FORGET THIS FUTURE FUND- 
RAISING EVENT 

 

"St. Andrews on Stage" 
A concert celebrating Homecoming Scotland  

with music, song, dance and stories 
 

Starring 
 

Billy Anderson  
with contributions from 

Charlie Braid, Emil Pacholek, the Haydays Singers,  
the Madras College Pipe Band, Scottish country dancers, 

and more 
 
 
 

at St. Andrews Town Hall,  
Wednesday, November 18th 7.30pm 

(Tickets on sale from mid-September Adults £10.00 children £5.00) 
NEWSLETTER

homecomingscotland2009.com  
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Planning Report 
 

The Fife Structure Plan Modifications have now been finally issued by Government. This sets the development 
framework for the next twenty years - a period which will see significant changes for our little grey town. 
 
Trust members in their hundreds sent in their objections to proposals for massive new housing numbers in St 
Andrews during succeeding iterations of the plan, and questioned the population projections that would allegedly 
grow the resident population by 5% but in reality would represent an increase of about 20%. At the same time, we 
pressed for the Green Belt boundaries to be set first to protect the landscape setting of the town, rather than have 
them drawn round proposed new development which would have increased the built area of the town by about 50%. 
Scottish Natural Heritage, a government agency made the same case. 
 
Fife Council and the Scottish Government believe that the total St Andrews population, including students, is 16,500. 
At the 1991 census, there were 11,136, permanent residents and 4168 students - total 15,304. Since that time 
according to the Scottish Government website, St Andrews student numbers have increased by nearly 100 percent, so 
either the permanent population has reduced by about 3000, or there has been a serious miscount at the last census. 
The General Register Office has so far, in discussions, failed to explain this anomaly. The serious issue for St 
Andrews is that plans for the town are based upon such unreliable statistics. 
 
What has been achieved by all these protests from Trust members and other St Andreans? Since the publication of 
first draft plan, proposed housing numbers, originally set at 1800, were reduced first to 1200, and now in the latest 
version to 1000 with a possible additional ninety. It is now conceded that the business park could be built at the 
former paper mill at Guardbridge rather than on valuable greenfield land in St Andrews. Brownfield sites will be the 
priority location for new house building in St Andrews (but cannot accommodate all development). 
 
Despite being very influential in promoting major house-building, developers have now been relieved of their 
responsibility to provide the necessary infrastructure for their houses, as they are now (apparently) too cash-strapped 
to fulfil this obligation. So we may get the houses, but not the schools or new road required to service them. 
 
The die is now cast for the future of the town unless a successful legal challenge to the Plan can be mounted. This is 
not a course to be embarked upon without very serious consideration, but it has not been ruled out despite a very 
tight six-week timescale to lodge a case. Collaboration with other organisations is a possibility. 
 
In the meantime the latest version of the Local Plan will come before councillors before being sent out for final 
consultation. Importantly, it is stated in the Structure Plan that "The Local Plan will set out how, where and the 
extent to which St Andrews should grow over the next 20 years. Over and beyond that period, development pressures 
will be directed to other settlements". 
 
Inevitably there will be a Public Inquiry into the Local Plan (probably next year) and the Trust is gearing up for this. 
The Local Plan sets the detailed locations for development decided in the Structure Plan and determines local issues 
such as the actual inner and outer boundaries of the Green Belt. On these issues, there is still all to play for. 
 
Two important planning decisions were made recently on developments opposed by the Trust. An application for 
housing at Grange Road, acknowledged by the University to be speculative, was rejected on grounds of prematurity 
and its effect on the prospective green belt and landscape setting of the town. 
 
Unauthorised alterations to the former Burgh School (more recently known as Greyfriars Primary) were criticised by 
the East Area Councillors and the porch additions approved only if they were constructed of natural stone, instead of 
the concrete block and wet-dash finish which were features of the work already completed without benefit of 
planning permission. The University's plea that their budget could not stretch to the originally specified sandstone 
was dismissed as not being a relevant planning consideration. 
 
In order to share an ever-increasing workload, Audrey Jones has taken over as Planning Convener dealing with 
planning applications, and I will continue to deal with planning policy issues. Audrey has very ably kept the 
administrative wheels turning in the planning committee since she joined us. I am glad to be handing over this 
element of the planning task to such an able and effective colleague. 
 

David Middleton  
Planning Policy Convener 
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Boase Wood Appeal 
 

Those who were able to attend the Annual General Meeting of the Trust on 21st May heard a report on the status of 
the appeal as at that date. Many members were, however, unable to attend the AGM and they may find it interesting 
to know how matters stand at present. 
 
The Boase Wood Appeal has been very successful, with donations of £15,101 received by the date of the AGM. 
With the application of Gift Aid, this total will in due course rise to £18,445 - and donations are still trickling in. The 
Trust has already expressed its warmest thanks to every individual and organisation whose generosity has been so 
outstanding. In addition to the magnificent cash response, a significant number of people volunteered to undertake 
maintenance work in the wood and they have also been personally thanked. 
 
Shortly before the AGM, two of your trustees along with Ian Christie (the Keeper of the Wood) met Professor 
Robert Crawford and Dr Ian Matthews at the wood to secure their expert advice on its condition. Although they 
recognised that some work needs to be done, they felt that the overall structure and condition of the woodland was 
good. They did however identify a small area infested with Japanese Knotweed and this will be a priority for 
eradication. Trees to be felled or needing the removal of large branches have been marked and a number of tree 
surgeons will be asked to tender in the light of a much clearer work schedule than had been possible previously. 
 
Since the woodland is within the St Andrews conservation area contact has been made with Fife Council to secure 
the necessary approvals. 
 
The fencing position will be addressed once the initial work on the trees has been completed. 
 
A segregated account has been set up at The Royal Bank of Scotland to ensure that there is full transparency in the 
use of these funds and, in future years, there will be an appropriate statement of account in the Annual Report. 
 
The sum raised so far will cover all the initial work and leave a balance to act as an endowment for future costs. The 
balance will not be huge and so the appeal will remain open. As soon as market conditions permit, the Trust will 
seek to increase the income to the appeal account by seeking the best investment opportunities. 
 

John Matthews 
 
 

__________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

Pride of Place Awards 
 

Nineteen nominations have been received for the Pride of Place Awards and these will be considered by the judges 
Robert Steedman, John Frew and Robin Evetts having regard to quality, design and workmanship and 
appropriateness of context in the case of new buildings. The judges would wish to make awards from a range of 
developments from domestic, commercial and public bodies which could include individual buildings and the 
shaped environment which in their judgement have improved St Andrews. It is intended that the awards process will 
form part of the submission from Stunning St. Andrews for the Britain in Bloom competition. 
 
Arrangements are being put in hand for an Awards Ceremony which will be held in Old Parliament Hall on 
Wednesday September 9th at 7 for 7.30 pm when the winning entries will be on display. The formal presentation of 
awards will be made by Professor Charles McKean, Honorary President of the Preservation Trust and an informal 
reception will be held thereafter. 

Jimmy Macgregor 
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Anne Morris 
 

At the close of the Trustees' meeting in the Hebdomadar's Room on Tuesday 28th April, the Trust's Finance 
Convener, John Matthews was asked to say a few words by way of tribute to Anne Morris whose term as a Trustee 
ends at the 2009 Annual General Meeting. 
 
"Ladies and gentlemen, it is difficult to imagine the Trust without Anne. Fortunately we know that we don't have to 
stretch our imaginations to quite such an extent, since we all know that she will continue to support our work in a 
variety of ways. 
 
It was Anne's predecessor, Elizabeth Williams, who gently persuaded me to stand for election as a Trustee and 
possible Finance Convener. She was under the misapprehension that I was a qualified accountant and I didn't really 
know what lay in store for me - she hadn't told me that Anne was to be the next Chairman! 
 
Serving under, or I should say alongside, Anne has been quite an experience and one which all Trustees have shared 
with enormous pleasure. She is a woman of great spirit and has been a Trustee of absolute commitment. She has 
been a tenacious and determined leader, yet with buckets of personal charm, leading by example and putting in 
unending hours of hard work. Yet she is always so thoughtful of others. She always seems to remember birthdays or 
other special occasions and marks them with a specially chosen (or produced) card, an appropriate message in her 
inimitable bold handwriting and frequently a little gift which always shows her understanding of the occasion and 
the individual. And ...... she is the classiest dresser in Fife! 
 
Those are some of the good points. On the other hand, she doesn't bully, but she does get her own way. She does 
cajole people into doing what she wants and she is a world class flatterer. I have been subjected to her flattery in that 
I have a personal knighthood from the Court of "Queen Anne" (Sir John Matthews of West Grange) which I enjoy 
enormously - and why not. It's the only one I've got ! 
 
Anne, we are grateful for everything you have done for the Trust. Please accept our warmest thanks. We are all 
proud to call you friend and will miss your presence round this table." 
 

John Matthews 

 
 

_____________________________________________________ 
 

Robert Steedman 
 

Having had the privilege of working with Robert on a variety of projects over a number of years, I am delighted to 
pay tribute to him. While Robert is about to be "terminated" as a Trustee, I hope he will continue to be an active 
supporter and helper to the Trust in all things architectural. Indeed, he has agreed to be an adjudicator for the Pride 
of Place Awards and to retain an active interest in the Iron Shop Fronts project. 
 
Robert is a man of influence and is listened to by distinguished people - even by Anne Morris on a good day! He has 
been hugely influential within the forum of what was St Andrews World Class and Scottish Enterprise Fife for he is 
known for his good judgement and taste. His advice to the Planning Committee, his design contribution to the gate 
at St John's Garden, his assistance in the Trust's briefing of a Landscape Architect in further action on the Local 
Plan, are but a few of his many contributions to the successful working of the Trust. 
 
The services of this man of national standing, given so readily for local purposes, with impeccable manner, charisma 
and charm, are too valuable to lose. Most of us pass through this life leaving unpleasant things like carbon footprints 
in our wake but many tasteful developments, only some of which I have outlined above, bear testimony to the 
fruitful time Robert has given to preserving and enhancing the built environment of the ancient city of St Andrews. 
 

Jimmy Macgregor 
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Mark Cox 

 
The Trust has been most fortunate over the last six years in having Mark Cox as one members of the Board. What is 
most interesting is that Mark has been a member of the Trust since shortly after his Graduation. Mark writing his own 
profile in Museum Times of January 2007 tells of his coming to a University which satisfied all his criteria "Old, 
small and situated on the coast." 
 
He fell in love with St Andrews from day one and after two years was fortunate enough to be able to buy his dream 
house on Lade Braes. A student of Physics and Electronics Mark gained post-graduate qualifications in Computer 
Science and after various jobs now works in IT Services for the University. 
 
Mark's professional skill has been a wonderful asset to the Trust and he has been responsible for the production of the 
Newsletter and also looks after the Trust's computers. 
 
In addition Mark has been a member of the Publications and Publicity Committee and the Museum Committee where 
his pleasant courteous manner and quiet soothing voice is a welcome contrast to the more strident cries of the ex 
school teachers. 
 
Mark shall be much missed as a representative of the younger generation on the Board but his love for St Andrews is 
so strong that he has agreed to remain our Editor and to solve all the challenges our computers might provide. 
Thank you, Mark. We shall miss you. 
 

Elma Penny 

 
_____________________________________________________ 

 
Family History Day 

 
As part of the Homecoming Scotland celebrations a very successful Family History Day was held at the Museum on 
Saturday 2nd May with 130 people recorded as having attended. Two of the members of the Family Research Group, 
Marjorie Dickens and May Watt, were available to show visitors the information already held on computer about 
some local families and give an idea of the work involved in doing a family tree. A large printed tree of the Gourlay 
Family covered the back wall showing what a tree is like. 
 
20 Family Trees are available on the computer and descendents of some of the St Andrews families came along to 
look for relatives. Many found names and were able to add information to what we already had which was extremely 
helpful. A folder recording all the trees available on the computer was on display along with three books of relevant 
photos put together by Pat Harvey which were of great interest. 
 
Marjorie was kept busy all day helping people to look for relatives on the 1881 Census which she had available on her 
computer and most people went away pleased to have found some information previously unknown. May and Pat 
were also fully occupied with general enquiries and showing visitors photographs and information already in the 
archives. 
 
A model of Gordon's fish shop was on display along with a model Marjorie made of a fisherman and fisherwoman in 
North Street taken from original photos, also on show. 
 
Mr Archie Lumsden from the Fife Family History Society very kindly attended and manned a stall on which he had 
leaflets and other material about family research and was able to give advice. 
 
If any St Andrews members have researched their family and would be willing to give the Museum a copy of their 
tree to add to the archive it would be much appreciated. 
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REMEMBER THAT CALL FOR HELP IN THE LAST  

NEWSLETTER? 
 

NOW READ THE FOLLOW-UP! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
BIDDERS AND SELLERS REQUIRED  

 
For our next fund-raising event on Saturday October 3rd 

when we'll be holding an 
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at the Victory Memorial Hall  
St. Andrews : 2.00pm 

 
We need to collect goods to sell - otherwise there'll be nothing to bid for! Please search your 
attics, back of cupboards etc. and locate those items you either no longer have need of or don't 
actually like that much but are too good to throw out ...why not put them to good use and put 
them into this Auction? Transport & storage space are a bit of a problem so if you have any of 
goods you'd like to offer, please telephone the office and during August & September we'll 
endeavour to arrange collection. Big furniture items are unfortunately out, as are electrical 
appliances (unless they have a current safety certificate), but anything else that could be 
transported in a car would be very welcome - ornaments, vases, household goods, jewellery, 
pictures, golf clubs etc. Or perhaps you could offer a week's stay in a holiday home? We would 
be happy to consider anything reasonable! 
 
A public auction, run by a professional auctioneer (Sandra Urie from Macgregors has agreed to 
be our auctioneer) is also a fun event - give yourself a chance to pick up something unusual and 
join in the bidding game! Be sure to come along and take a look at what's going to be on sale 
during the morning preview, then come back and try and outbid any competitors for whatever 
took your fancy! 
 
The Trust had a very successful auction of this type ten years ago so we thought it was time to 
have another go. With your help, it could be another great success and raise some more much 
needed funds to aid the work of the Trust. 

(Marianne Baird, Convener, Fundraising Committee) 
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Farewell to Sandra 

• 

 
Photograph by Sam Taylor 

 
At this time the one year contract of our museum curator comes to an end and we say "goodbye", though in Sandra's 
case that could be "au revoir", "ciao, arrivederci" or "adios" and very soon, "auf wiedersehen" as she heads to 
Germany to further her studies and learn German. 
 
Sandra has curated a number of interesting exhibitions for the museum, the first in November allowing the models, 
made by Jack Inglis, of historic buildings in St Andrews to be shown to the public after many years. By having them 
on open display the visitor was able to view them from all sides and appreciate their accuracy and detail. 
 
Sandra's Easter exhibition depicting the groups of immigrants who have come to St Andrews through the ages from 
the early pilgrims to the Italians who arrived at the beginning of the twentieth century; the Polish soldiers who came 
during the Second World War and students from over 100 countries today was an interesting insight into the 
development of St Andrews society and its present international mix. 
 
The summer exhibition looks at the Arts in St Andrews past and present. It contains many fascinating examples of 
St Andreans who enjoyed music, drama, cinema and painting. You can listen to relevant parts of our Oral Archive 
which has been restored and conserved on CD. Perhaps the most innovative parts of this summer exhibition are the 
workshops in art and musical performances which Sandra has arranged with people very much involved in the arts 
in St Andrews at the present time. 
 
Sandra has also taken the museum into the community with visits to Gibson House, where the residents have been 
able to see objects from the museum and reminisce about them. 
 
One of Sandra's other main tasks this year has been the completion of the application to become an accredited.
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museum. This time consuming piece of work was begun three years and two curators ago but Sandra had the task of 
submitting the enormous amount of paperwork on all aspects of the museum from the control of pests, to the 
acquisition and disposal of objects. We await the verdict of Museums and Galleries, Scotland to see if our application 
has been successful. 
 
So at the end of an exceedingly busy year for Sandra everyone at the museum thanks her for giving us a different, 
"continental" view of St Andrews and for all her hard work. We wish her every success and good luck as she heads 
for Germany and new challenges. 

Lesley Barrie 

_________________________________________________ 
 

St Andrews - The Olympic Games - Golf 
 

The revival of the ancient games held at Olympia was initiated by the Frenchman Baron de Coubertin. The first 
Modern Olympic Games was held at Athens in 1896, the second at Paris in 1900 and the third at St Louis in 1904. 
GOLF has featured in two of these Games. 
 
The first appearance of golf was at the 1900 Games at Paris and the second at the St Louis Games. In 1896 there was 
no thought of golf as part of the competition as there was not a single course in Greece. 
 
The 1900 Games was run in conjunction with the Great Universal Exhibition and a golf club thirty miles from Paris 
offered to host a golf tournament as part of the Games. Invitations to enter were sent to every known club at this time 
- about 2000 worldwide and it was decided to award gold, silver and bronze medals for the first five places in each 
competition. Entries along with a considerable entry fee and a club handicap certificate had to be forwarded to the 
hosting club and this with the cost of travel and accommodation would have amounted to a small fortune in 1900. 
 
ENTER our St Andrean who took part in the 1900 Olympic Games. 
 
This was a well known and well liked postman by the name of Mackenzie Turpie. At this time the Turpie family 
lived at 14 Argyle Street which later became the home of Tom Stewart, the cleek maker. Mackenzie, a member of the 
St Andrews Golf Club with a handicap of 7, decided to enter. There was an entry of 19 in the handicap tournament, 
of which three were Scotsmen. He must have been an extremely brave man to think about raising the cash required 
and to contemplate the journey to France. Here was an ordinary man, a postman, prepared to fly the flag for 
Scotland, St Andrews and the St Andrews Golf Club. Here was a postman competing against the well-to-do, the 
aristocracy of the day, as at this time the Games were designed for the upper class. 
 
Mackenzie took part in the handicap competition and records show he became a very popular competitor. There was 
a four way tie for third place which was decided by a play-off. The winner was then awarded third place but the last 
two players tied again. Further play took place and Mackenzie Turpie was awarded fifth place and a bronze medal 
with a gross score of 87. 
 
I would image that not many people know that golf featured twice in the Olympic Games and that a St Andrews 
postman won a bronze medal at the first appearance of golf at the Olympic Games. 

Frances Humphries 

 
 

ATTENTION GOLFERS 
 

Following requests at last year's Trust Golf Day the format will change to a Stableford points system for the 2009 
event on September 1st over the Strathtyrum Course again. So, handicappers with full allowance, please work out 
where you get a stroke beforehand (!) and non-handicappers will receive a stroke per hole for their plate 
competition.. Stableford is a 'per hole' format which should hopefully produce more entrants and more fun. 
Scoring is 2 for a Par (after hcp allowance); 3 for a birdie and 1 for a bogey. You can pick up if out of a hole to 
speed play. Please see the insert - any questions please ask. 

John Lindsey 
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FRIDAY, 31st JULY 2009 SUMMER RECEPTION 
AT THE MUSEUM 

 
12 North Street, St. Andrews  

At 6.30 p.m. 
 

The Trustees invite members to join them in a convivial  
glass of wine and savouries in the Museum garden. 

 
Members may bring friends if they wish for whom there will be a modest charge of £3. 

 
(to assist with the catering, please telephone in advance.  

Office (01334) 477152 or Museum (01334) 477629) 
 
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  
 
 

Sunday 28th June  
Hidden Gardens Day 

 

Friday 31st July 

Members' Summer Reception 
Trust Museum 

 

Wednesday 9th September 
Pride of Place Awards 

Old Parliament Hall 
 

Saturday 3rd October 
Auction of Antiques and Quality Goods 

Victory Memorial Hall 
 

Wednesday 18th November  
Concert at the Town Hall 

 
 
 

 

Conveners 2009/2010 
 

 Tel. No. 
Chairman Mrs. E.M.T. Penny 01334 470150 
 
Vice-Chairman Prof S.S.B Taylor 01334472558 
 
Vice-Chairman Mr. J.W.G. Macgregor 01334 475728 
 
Vice-Chairman Mr. J.F. Matthews 01334 472908 
 
Environment Mr. J.W.G. Macgregor 01334 475728 
 

 
Finance Mr. J.F. Matthews 01334 472908  
 and Property 
 
Museum Mrs. L. Barrie 01334 475502 
 
Planning Policy Mr. D.N. Middleton 01334 475270 
 
Planning Mrs A. Jones 01334 461215 
 
Programme Miss M. Baird  
 and Membership  
 (& Fundraising)    
 
Publications  
 & Publicity  (Yet to be appointed) 
 
Press Officer Mr. D. A. Barrie 01334 475502

 
 
 
This Newsletter is published approximately four 

times a year by 
The St Andrews 

Preservation Trust Ltd. 
Editor: Mark Cox 

4 Queen's Gardens, 
St Andrews, 
Fife KY16 9TA 
Telephone: 01334 477152 
trust@standrewspreservationtrust.org.uk 

 
Registered as a Charity with the Inland Revenue in 

Scotland No. SC 011782 
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Also at the Museum, 12 North Street, St. Andrews, F ife. KY16 9PW Tel.: 01334-477629  
e-mail: curator@standrewspreservationtrust.org.uk 
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